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BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES 
THURSDAY, MARCH 10, 2022 - 6:30 PM 

NOB HILL SOCCER CLUB PARK 
10200 SUNSET STRIP, SUNRISE, FLORIDA 33322 

 

A. CALL TO ORDER By:  Nina Molina-Kelly, Board Vice-Chair 
At 6:30 PM 

 

B. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE 
 
C. ROLL CALL By:  Nina Molina-Kelly 

 

Board Members present: 
Nina Molina-Kelly 
James Thomas 
Donald Barnett 
Catherina Rozario 
Angelo Fernandez 
Jay Leiner 
George Mora 
Meagan Dumornay, Left at 7:15PM 

 
Board Member(s) Absent: 
Chad Dashnaw 
Tomal Parker 
Kodzai Nyakurimwa 

 
City Staff Present 
Ravindra Ramgulam – Assistant City Engineer, 
Community Development 
Jacqueline Guzman – Deputy Mayor, City Commission 
 
Public Observers 

 N/A 
 
D. BOARD MEMBER UPDATE 
  

Board member, George Mora attended tonight’s meeting and had a few nice things to say   
to fellow board members. The City Liaison welcomed Ms. Meagan Dumornay as a new 
member to the Board. The Board welcomed the new member and the Board Vice-Chair 
provided a brief summary of the available resources and member role. 
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E. REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES – February 10, 2022 

 

Mr. Barnett motioned to approve the minutes. Seconded by Mr. Leiner. There was no 
further discussion. All were in favor. 
 

F.  OPEN DISCUSSION 
 

Deputy Mayor, Jacqueline Guzman informed the Board if there are any questions or 
concerns that are not discussed during the Board meeting to please reach out to her. The 
Board and City Liaison thanked Deputy Mayor for attending the meeting. 
 

G. OLD BUSINESS 
1. Bike Bingo 

The Board presented their recommendations for the Bike Bingo. The City Liaison 
instructed the Board to email their recommendations to the City so that they are 
evaluated for inclusion in the Bike Bingo. The City Liaison instructed the Board to rate 
their ideas and send their top 5. The City Liaison will prepare a template with the top 
25 recommendations to be presented at the April Board meeting.  
 

The Board inquired on the status of prizes (cups, stickers, magnets, etc.) for the Bike 
Bingo, which the City Liaison noted is still in the evaluation process. 

2. Advertisement in City’s Horizon Magazine/ Flyers 
The City Liaison informed the Board that advertisement in the City’s Horizon Magazine 
is not available at this time, but will continue to follow up on the request. The City 
Liaison inquired if the Board had any updates regarding the informational flyers. The 
City Liaison reiterated that the Board is to prepare a draft of the information flyer and 
submit to the City for review.  
 
The Board then inquired if the informational flyers may be distributed through schools 
once approved. Deputy Mayor Guzman responded that the City could provide the 
School Board copies of the flyer for distribution in their pamphlet after the flyer was 
approved.  

3. Attendance at City hosted events 
The City Liaison informed the Board that there is no Board representation at City events 

for any Boards at this time. The City Liaison noted that an update will be provided at 

the April meeting. The City Liaison informed the Board that they may currently 

volunteer at City hosted events, where they may provide information about the Board. 

 

H. New Business 
 
The Board inquired about the budget for the Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board 
(BPAB). The City Liaison stated he will follow-up on the Board’s budget at the April 
meeting.   
 
The Board recommended the installation of a decorative crosswalk sign at the 
intersection of Oakland Park Blvd and Nob Hill Road in remembrance of the City resident 
that was hit while riding their bike in the area. The City Liaison acknowledged he would 
present this idea to the appropriate person. The City Liaison noted that there is currently 
a project for that intersection and he would evaluate if there is an opportunity to include 
the request in the scope of work. Deputy Mayor Guzman informed the Board that the 
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City has requested widening the sidewalk at the Oakland Park Blvd and Nob Hill Road 
intersection. 
 
The Board provided the map used for the 2022 Tour De Broward to the City Liaison and 
inquired if they can set up a table to distribute flyers and water to the bicyclists as they 
pass through the City of Sunrise next year. The City Liaison noted he will follow-up on 
the request.  
 

I. BOARD FORUM 

 Having no more items to discuss, the Board confirmed the next meeting would be held on 
Thursday April 14, 2022 at 6:30 PM. 
 

J. ADJOURNMENT 
  

 
Mr. Leiner motioned to adjourn. Seconded by Mr. Barnett All were in favor. The meeting 
adjourned at  7:32 PM. 

 
 

Transcribed by: 

 Date   

Ravindra Ramgulam, Assistant City Engineer of CDD 

 

 

 

NOTE TO READER: 
 

• If these minutes do not bear the date of approval, this indicates that they are not the final approved 

minutes and will become the official minutes when approved by the Board. 

• Approved at the Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board meeting of   

• If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the board, agency or commission with respect 

to any matter considered at such meeting or hearing, he will need a record of the proceedings, 

and that, for such purpose, he may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings is 

made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based. 

F.S.S. 286.0105. 

• Policy of non-discrimination on the basis of handicapped status; equal opportunity employer. 
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• Any person who believes he or she has a disability requiring the use of auxiliary aids and services 

at this meeting may call the Board Secretary, at (954) 236-2116 at least two (2) business days 

prior to the meeting to advise of his/her special requirements. 


